One Sunday morning, at the end of
March, as we were getting ready to
leave for church, I received a
phone call from Eunice, one of our
ladies. I thought she might be
calling to let me know she
wouldn’t be needing a ride, but
instead, she was telling me that &
she had invited a friend and her
three teenagers to church and
wanted to know if there would be
enough space. Sadly, we already
had four people coming and there
wasn’t the extra room in our car.  After
dropping Adie and the kids off at church, I ran
to pick up the four and that’s when Eunice
brought over her guest, Stephanie, and asked if
there was any way that we might be able to
squeeze her in. We ended up squeezing six into
our very small five-seater. I'm thankful for
people in our church who are constantly
looking for opportunities to bring others to
church. Since that Sunday, Stephanie

and her kids have been attending
church faithfully and her son and
two daughters have also been
attending teen meetings! Please
pray for them as they are new in
France and trying to learn the :
language and adjust. But most .
importantly, pray that they will be g
open to the gospel.

May 1st was a special day at
church as we had two baptisms
after the service. One was
Treasure, who accepted Christ back
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at the end of last year, and
the other was our oldest,
Cybie, who accepted Christ
about two years ago. It was
such a special day as we
watched these girls take this
important step of obedience
in their lives!

One major answer to prayer

this month has been Adie’s

visa renewal. After

submitting the necessary
papers, we heard back from
the government that she has been approved.
So now we're waiting for the call to come pick
up the final visa.

Please pray for an older lady in our church,
Ghislaine. She is a long-time member who has
recently undergone major hip surgery. She
developed some complications right after that
have really slowed her recovery. Please pray for
full healing so that she can
come back to church. Please
also pray for her family to be
open to the gospel. She is the
only believer in her family,
and it weighs heavily on her.

. As always, thank you for your
gifts and prayer support. We
are thankful for the
opportunities God is giving
us here in France and look
forward to a wonderful
summer serving Him!




